



NASU AREA SERVICE MEETING

November 10, 2018 SWBH

6:39pm - Tysen opened with a moment of silence

Service Prayer - Mikey

12 Traditions - Justin

12 Concepts - Ian

Motion to accept minutes - Rick

Seconded by- Carolyn

Motion Passes

Attendance: Tysen, Crystal, Carolyn, Jen J., Charlotte B., Susan R., Lacey J., Rayce B., Matt D., Thomas B., Derick D., Angie D., Mikey N., Tim, Leslie, Layton E., Phoenix B., Ashley B., Kevin A., Lisa G., Shannon C., Mark D., Maegan, Paul B., Staci B., Jon G., Falene, Carolyn, Rick, Julie, Rosemary, Justin, Shannon, Jerry, Andy, Mike, Delanie, Leslie, Ian, Lori, Jonathon

Excused Absences: Jordan H, Jeri D, Steve and Lisa

Executive Reports

Chair Tysen J

No Report

Co Chair Crystal

No report

Secretary Staci B

Hi everyone!! I have a favor....when you send reports can you please just send them in the email body? I have been fighting to convert files and doing copy and paste which seems so silly, but the struggle is real. Thank you!

Treasurer Steve

Hello all~ Hope everyone has had a great month ! I'd like to thank Tyson and all others that are pitching in to help cover my absence this month. I appreciate it.

Hopefully everyone has had a chance to review my audit report for last month and that the information helped. Looking forward to the groups decisions regarding how to handle some of our funds moving forward as well. I'm still available to answer questions if anyone would like.

Below is the general ledger for October:

Date	Description	Income	Check#	Expense	Balance
10/1/2018	Balance forward				11939.48
10/1/2018	Verizon		web	33.21	
10/16/2018	Trans. PR to Lit		trans	86.8	
10/16/2018	Group Donations	271.15			
10/22 & 10/26	Deposited in error	1067.34	transfer back	1067.34	0
	SUACNA funds				
10/22/2018	PR Meeting lists		1145	134.27	11953.74
10/31/2018	PR Verizon		web	31.3	
10/31/2018	bank interest	0.51			11925.56

Thanks for letting me be of service !

Steve C.

RCM -

Good evening everyone

There is not much to report this month except maybe a few reminders. We all can contribute to the new Spiritual Principle a Day book and the member survey by going to NA.org, click on "for our members" and then click on "projects and survey's." As a result of the World Service Conference, special days were created for the worldwide fellowship to participate in. The first one is Sponsorship Day December 1 st . This can look like anyway the area deems fit. Maybe we could do a sponsor-sponsee luncheon with speakers? The other "special day" is May 1 st and it is

called "Service Day." I have attached a flyer for these events to this report. There is not much else to report but the RSC is next weekend so will be reported next month.

Thanks for letting us help out

Lisa and Jerry

Entertainment - Jordan

Hello everyone,

Sorry I am not at area this month, the camp out was a huge success we had a blast, it was cold and had a few learning experiences while we were out there but overall we had a great time! I have a receipt that I will give to our area treasurer also I took a picture and attached it to this email, we got \$200 from area and then we had a group member donate \$66.26 for the event just to clear up any confusion on the receipt. Our committee is really fired up to put on more events and staying active and its awesome to see the excitement and joy that is involved with our group, if you would like to join please come to our next business meeting which will be held December 7th at the Southwest Center @ 8:55pm right after the Newcomers Meeting we would love to have more help and great ideas! We did not pass the 7th tradition basket at the event but I plan on discussing passing the basket with our group for future events. Right now we are planning to do a event late in December and will be discussing the details at our next business meeting. Thank you all for allowing me to serve.

Jordan H

H&I [Josh B]

Hello all,

We had our business meeting last night and discussed a few pertinent things. First we talked about men's purgatory panel needing a panel leader. We also talked about how me, Andy, and falene went to redrock youth facility and met with the clinical director and got everything thing squared away finally. They really want us there and have made a big effort to work with us. They now really want the women's meeting back so we need a redrock women's panel leader. We also can not get a hold of the shadow mountain detox panel leader. I called the detox and they have not had anyone bring a meeting in for over a month. So Aaron v and I will take over getting people to go in. So we will be needing a new panel leader for the detox as well. We really need committed members to help us take the Na message in and be consistent panel leaders. Please announce this at meetings you attend and your home groups. Our next business meeting will be December 7 at 6 pm at the southwest center in st George.

Thank you,

Josh B.

PR Report - Leslie

PR Report

Hello ASC! This last month we have been busy working on serving our community. Please keep in mind we still have an Outreach chair and Phone line Coordinator chair position that needs to be filled. We may have a phone line coordinator interested in taking the position, which is fabulous! However, and Outreach chair would be super great!! This is a great committee, with a good group of people. If you know of someone looking to get into service, please contact me, or anyone on the committee.

Outreach: We did have a group contact us about needing support and funding from the struggling meeting fund. This person is a committee of one, as of now. One of our members will be in contact with him to go over the inventory they completed, and go over the next steps to move forward with help and funding. More will be revealed at the next ASC for this situation.

Phone Line: This month the majority of the phone calls were spam. However, the one phone call that came through was a success, and this person ended up at the SUACNA event and has been connected to the fellowship!

Literature/Meeting: We will be ordering 625 meeting lists, this seems to be a good number so far. We had about 10 left over meeting lists from the last order. We also had a few meetings that did not pick up or receive their lists. However, that doesn't happen too often. We did have someone bring to our attention the website listed on the list was incorrect. This has been fixed! So, thank you for the information. If you see things that need to be fixed, please do not hesitate to let us know. Also, it was brought to our attention that some meetings may want to add a necessary element to the meeting lists ie; no cell phones, no drinks, etc. If that is the case please contact me or Shannon C for those updates to your meeting. We will do the best we can to make sure your meeting is listed the way your group decides. This committee was also able to get out to the Indian Reservation and get some literature into the hands of someone in the facility. However, the contact we had was not in that day. We will be returning to see if we can't move forward with other ideas, or meetings. Spanish literature has been placed into the hands of some local therapists as well. We will be ordering 2 posters in Spanish soon.

Webservant: The website is up and running smoothly. Please, any subcommittee or group please send updates and important information over to Shannon C in a timely manner. If we don't know what you need to be updated, we cannot update it. We are working on making a Spanish meeting list to place on our website. We didn't feel we need to print these as of yet, but we could create a list on our website for the Spanish community.

Extra Info: We will be having a Thanksgiving potluck on Thanksgiving at the Southwest Center from 2 - 10 pm. Meetings are 2 pm, 5 pm, 7 pm, and 9 pm and potluck will be at 3:30 pm. If you don't want to be alone, you do not have to be. Join us for a day of gratitude. Sign up with Shannon to bring something, or check out our website for the signup, or our NASU facebook page. Also, we will be doing a service project in December. Yes, I said it! Service project... We will be making homeless hygiene kits, and sack lunches with meeting lists, IPs, or white books inside to deliver out in the community. During our Area Inventory last month it was brought to our attention that there might be ways we can better reach the community, and those we still suffer. This is a way we felt would reach the community, and spread the message.

Our next meetings will be:

December 5th PR 6:30 Elev8 Building
December 1st Outreach 12:30 pm Leslie's
December 1st Phone Line 1:00 pm Leslie's
December 7th Hygiene Kits and Service Project Start

Thank you for allowing us to be of service,
Leslie and the PR committee

SUACNA 12 -

SUACNA 12 Nov 10th Area Report

Hey everyone,

I did not attend our last Suacna 12 business meeting on Nov. 4th but the meeting was successfully lead by our awesome Suacna Co- Chair Jeremy J.,,,,,, thanks mister!

Here's what's new,

- 1. The convention will be held at the Hilton Garden Inn on the weekend of May 31st through June 2nd.**
- 2. You can now pre-register for \$25 on our website nasouthernutau.org The prices for all other items have not been decided and are not available at this time,,,,,coming soon**
- 3. Entertainment & Fund Raising held the first amazing event and it was a huge success. Thanks to Emily E., the committee and the fellowship for the support!!! Entertainment & Fund Raising is planning the next EPIC event ,,,, details are coming soon!!!**
- 4. We can still use support. The registration chair position is still open.**

5. Our next business meeting is on Dec. 2nd at the Southwest Center @ 9:00 am.
6. The complete Suacna 12 meeting minutes will be attached to the Area minutes for your viewing pleasure!!!

That's IT !!!

thank you,

Mikey B.

Literature Andy

\$317.00 was brought in and he has some new items. He also has a new flier.

CCGC Jeri

Greetings area!!!

Please excuse my absence! Thanks to the never ending gifts of Narcotics Anonymous, for the 1st time in 7 years, I get to hug my mom!!!

CCGC is doing a movie night on Nov 13th at Fiddlers Fun Center, we will know time and what movie by Saturday. We also have a new event Dec 1st at 7:30 pm in the small room at the KKCB, were having an Ugly Christmas Sweater contest. There will also be a Hot Chocolate Bar as well as a white elephant gift exchange (\$5 limit). We will be requesting \$50, a motion will be put in. The money will go towards supplies for the hot chocolate bar, whatever we don't spend will be deposited back! Thats enough outta me!!!!

Thank you for allowing me to be of service and Ill see ya'all next month!

RECOVERY HALL COMMITTEE:

Hi Everyone

This is the report from the recovery hall committee:

We, as a trusted committee understand that this is a young/new committee and we are willing to do what ever our fellowship needs to help to carry the message to our brothers and sisters that may not have made it here yet.

And for those newcomers looking for a new way to live.

There has been efforts made to locate a suitable place for an NA recovery meeting hall.

The proposed qualifications were established as follows:

Priced right at \$800-1200 per month

1 year lease

Close to bus lines

OK for smoking outside of building

One place we looked at was the basement under the family health building

It was priced right at 800 per month but was a little small for growth and events.

Plus it was too close to an established Dance Studio

We are actively still looking for a place.

We are going to be requesting a separate account for various donations pledged by some NA members.

And we will be reporting monthly to update area on our progress.

Our next meeting is scheduled at [4:30 Sunday November 11](#) at the Dixie Alano club -smoking area

Thank you for allowing us to serve on this committee.

GSR Reports

Group/ GSR	Avg Att	NC	Donation	Comments
Basic Text Study (Cedar) Thomas B	12	2	\$20.00	We need an alternate GSR and Self Supporting
Bridging the gap Chris S	20	2	\$0.00	Nothing Special
Circle of Hope Ashley B.	15	6	\$0.00	
Circle of Sisters Carolyn	40	4	\$9.18	All good
Cope Without Dope (Kanab) Ashley D				No report
Dopeless Hope Fiends (Kanab) Ashley D				No report
Dopeless Hope Fiends (Cedar) Susan	35	4	\$0	All is well
Fresh Start (Cedar) Baron				No Report
Glimmer of Hope	10	2	\$0	Looking for Alt GSR
Hold On Pain Ends				NO REPORT

No Gram like the Program Sabrina				No Report
It works; How & Why (Cedar) Lacey	20	0	\$0.00	Need Alternate GSR
KISS Meeting Jen J	28	5	\$0.00	
Live & Let Live (Cedar) Charlotte	10-15	3	\$0	Need home group members
Living Clean (Cedar) Jeri D.	20-25	4	\$3.00	We are self supporting No open positions Growing & Thriving We sell literature
Living in the Moment Mark	12	4	\$0.00	Attendance is good
Living Clean the Journey Continues	10	3	\$8.80	We could use some support with attendance and home group members.
Men's Meeting				NO REPORT
Men's Spiritual Meeting (Sunday) Rick R.	23	0	\$37.00	We need home group members
Mesquite Meeting				NO REPORT
NA Rox JR	4	13	\$.61	Need home group members
Newcomer's Meeting Phoenix	94	10	\$190.62	Things are going well and attendance is once again rising.

"We"covery Andy G.	7	4	\$0	We need support. We have been short rent for the last 3 weeks.
Sisters of Hope (Richfield)				NO REPORT
Spiritually Awake Jessie				NO REPORT
Stress Less (Kanab) Bruce				NO REPORT
Sunday Night Candlelight Delanie	50	4	\$33.24	
We Unite on Tuesday Night Open	16.5	8	\$0	
Women's Haven of Hope (Cedar) Angie D	20	1	\$0	Self-supporting and Thriving
Spiritual Not Religious				NO REPORT
Glimmer of Hope (Open) (Cedar)	11	1	\$0.00	Looking for GSR and Alt GSR (new meeting)
Lost and Found				NO REPORT

Break Time: 7:18pm

Re-Open: 7:31pm followed by the Serenity Prayer

Start Open Forum: 20 min

Motioned by Carolyn

Seconded by Mikey

Phoenix motioned for 10 more minutes seconded by Paul

GSR ATTENDANCE: 18

Open forum is verbatim, there is a voice recording available to anyone who would like to listen. (this was not recorded for this month)

Open Forum

A home group would like some clarity on the difference between the prudent reserves and the operation reserves purpose is. We need to keep 4 months worth of reserves in an effort to make sure we can stay self sustaining. The treasurer listed the reserve definition as simply as possible. We will see if the groups did not understand. The suggestion was made that they get further clarification from the motion maker in the future.

CCGC is doing a hot chocolate bar for \$50 and it will be awesomeness - Dec 1st @ 7:30pm

A member is wondering if doing a Sponsorship Event on Dec 1st. Advertising it on our website as and doing a campaign plug.

There was a discussion about Area Entertainment Events vs SUACNA Ent and Fund. Is there a conflict of interest.

Old Business:

Motion 1

Maker: Layton E

Seconded: Chris S

Area Entertainment would like \$200 for the campout.

Intent: the money will be used to provide dinner on Saturday pm, breakfast on Sunday am , Hot cocoa, and possibly firewood.

MOTION PASSED

15/0/0

Motion 2

Maker: Steve C

Seconded: Ashley B

Create a prudent reserve of \$1000.00

INTENT: Emergency Funds

BACK TO GROUPS

Motion 3

Maker: Steve C

Seconded: Ashley B

Create an operating reserve of \$3000.00

INTENT: Provide steady financial benchmark for monthly money decision.

BACK TO GROUPS

Motion 4

Maker: Rosemary - PR BUDGET

Seconded: Chris S

To reimburse meeting list coordinator \$134.27 for this months meeting lists

INTENT: To pay back money paid for by the coordinator for these lists.

MOTION PASSES

16/0/0

Motion 5

Maker: Jeri D CCGC

Seconded: Angie D

For \$30.00 for our event Nov 13th - Movie night @ Fiddlers Fun Center in Cedar City.

INTENT: To show the newcomer how to enjoy life clean and carry the message of NA. To be able to pay for any addict if they can't afford it.

MOTION PASSED

14/1/1

BACK TO GROUP MOTIONS (OCT 2018)

Motion #2

PASSED - 14/2/2

Motion #3

PASSED - 16/0/2

NEW BUSINESS

Motion 1

Maker: Carolyn

Seconded: Rick R

To have our area treasurer to simplify the information concerning the difference between what the prudent reserves purpose is and operation reserves purpose is.

INTENT: To bring back th the home groups a clear understanding between the two reserves.

MOTION PASSED

9/7/2

Motion 2**Maker:** Rosemary J**Seconded:** Derick D

To reimburse meeting list coordinator the amount of \$134.27 - this month's meeting lists.

INTENT: Pay back money paid for by the coordinator for this lists

MOTION PASSED:**17/0/0****Motion 3****Maker:** Angie D**Seconded:** Susan R

\$50.00 Hot chocolate bar and supplies

INTENT: Grow the fellowship of NA in Cedar and have fun in recovery.

MOTION PASSED:**18/0/0****ELECTIONS:**

All nominations meet clean time requirements and are willing to serve. I have listed below who needs to be voted on, and directly following, their descriptions are also listed with who has been nominated!

Alt Treasurer: Taking Nominations

Alt Literature: Taking Nominations

SUACNA STILL NEEDS SUBCOMMITTEE CHAIRS FOR REGISTRATION and ARTS & GRAPHICS

Motion to Close: JR

Seconded by: Maeghan

Next Area December 8 @ 6:30pm Cedar City SWBH

Minutes typed by Staci B

Any corrections please email secretary@nasouthernutah.org

NA Related Announcements

CEDAR:

- New Candlelight meeting Saturday 9:30 pm - Glimmer of Hope at the KKCB
- Dec 1st - Hot Chocolate Bar, White Elephant and Ugly Sweater Contest! See Fliers!

MESQUITE:

NO ANNOUNCEMENTS

ST GEORGE:

- New Meeting Tuesday Night at 7:00 pm - 8:15 pm @ The Rooms at the Square.
-

REGIONAL ANNOUNCEMENTS:

Struggling meetings/Sub-Committee Meetings

- **Basic Text Study (Cedar): Need Alt GSR, Home Group Members,**

and Self Support

- **Circle of Hope is struggling (Monday and Wednesday) with 7th tradition. They need SUPPORT and Home Group Members!**
- **Thursday Night (Living in the Moment) 6:00 PM @ The Alano Club is in need of support please.**
- **Friday Night Newcomers need homegroup members.**
- **Spiritual Not Religious Meeting on Sunday's @ 5:30 pm @ SWC invites all executive and GSR's to attend this meeting. Come check out this awesome meeting. Last Sunday of the month is a Step Celebration.**
- **No Gram Like the Program: We have a monthly Birthday meeting for all celebrating prior to last Sunday of each month. We can also use more support on the 1st Sunday at our Step Study out of Basic Text please.**
- **We unite on Tuesday pm is in need of people to serve in all positions! Please come and help!**
- **It Works How and Why (Cedar): Struggling with 7th tradition and support Thursday Night 8:00 pm KKCB**
- **NA Rox desperately in need of a couple secretaries to set up and handle monies. They also need a ALt. GSR.**
- **H&I needs a panel leader for Purgatory (Men's), Red Rock Panel Leader (Women's) and Detox Panel Leader.**